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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
(Special) MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday April 16, 2013
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Elaine Brown, Marla Buchanan; Richard Redick, Carl Cannon; Commissioner Larry Williams was excused; Council Member Doyle Carter; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office;  A. J. Souto, Finance & Budget; Tom Goldsbury, Public Works;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; Mike Miller, Jacksonville Transportation Authority; Lisa King, Langton Associates; Barbara Goodman, National Parks Service; Val Bostwick, Ferry Task Force;  Penny Kamish, Ferry Task Force; Annette Hastings, Tourist Development Council; Mitch Reeves, Ferry  Task Force; Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:23 p.m.

The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the January 28, 2013 meeting.

On Updates from the Commission Members, Commissioner Elaine Brown reported that she had recently had lunch with the new president and CEO of Visit Jacksonville, Paul Astleford, and that they had agreed on March 28th for the planned “fam” tour to showcase the ferry and historic, tourist sites along A1A.  The tour would stretch from Jacksonville Beach to Amelia Island.  Mr. Astleford would be introduced to local election officials and others.  JTA will be providing transportation vehicles.  Commissioner Brown reported that she also recently met with Mark Middlebrook of the St. Johns River Alliance to discuss special events.
Commissioner Aaron Bowman reported that the grants subcommittee had met.  Lisa King reported that the subcommittee discussed prospective and potential grant opportunities for the ferry’s operation.   Mark Fernandez reported that he had met with the Bureau of Transportation Statistics and learned that a lot of the information submitted the Bureau for consideration for funding for the ferry was inaccurate information.  New information will be considered for future allocations.
Lisa King announced that she would be attending an upcoming meeting of the North Florida Transportation Planning Organization (TPO) and expects to solicit the organization’s support for the ferry.
Barbara Goodman, Superintendent, National Parks Service, wanted to share information on grant opportunities, namely, a Federal Highway Administration grant.  She explained the Federal Lands Access Program as a brand new grant program.  The St. Johns River Ferry was eligible to apply for potential grants.  Grant awards (funds) from federal programs go to the Florida Department of Transportation.  That agency, in turn, passes the funding on to local communities.

Commissioner Redick introduced Mitch Reeves of the Ferry Task Force.  Mr. Reeves awarded planks to Commissioners as expressions of appreciation for their work on behalf of efforts to save the ferry and keep it in operation.

On Lobbying the State Legislature for Ferry Operations funding, the next item on the agenda, the Chair, Council Member Crescimbeni, asked Assistant General Paige Johnston to comment on the Commissioners going to Tallahassee to lobby for appropriations.  Ms. Paige will consult with Carla Miller, the City’s Ethics Officer.  The questions are: can Commissioners meet with legislators to press for funds?
On the agenda’s next item, the East Coast Greenway was discussed.  The discussion focused on designating the ferry as a part of the Greenway Trail.  The East Coast Greenway is a 2500 mile traffic-free path linking East Coast cities from Maine to Florida.  Florida boasts of having the longest portion of the trail.  Mr. Herb Miller with the Florida East Coast Greenway was on a speaker telephone to field questions from the Commissioners.  Val Bostwich of the Ferry Commission provided background on the Greenway Trail.  He had been working with the Greenway Trail people on an application to make the ferry a part of the trail, as a connecting link along with A1A.  Mr. Bostwick reported that the Commission’s approval was required to move forward in the application process.  Mr. Bostwick commented on the history and heritage of the area that the trail would traverse, namely the Gullah-Geeche plantation country.
On becoming a part of the Greenway Trail, Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston raised some concerns that she felt merited the Commission’s attention.  What, specifically, would the designation entail?  Were there financial commitments involved?  Mr. Bostwick advised the Commission that the Ferry Commission would have no financial obligations.  There would be no fees or dues.  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston was instructed to draft a resolution in support for the East Coast Greenway application.  Commissioner Brown motioned to approve a resolution for application.  The Commission voted to approve a resolution to apply for the ferry’s designation as a link in the East Coast Greenway Trail.

The Commission designated Barbara Goodman of the National Parks Service as an Ex Officio member of the St. Johns River Ferry Commission.

In an update on Risk Management concerns, Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston reported that she had seen and reviewed e-mails between Cecilia Ford of Risk Management and Wells Fargo and it appears that they are making progress in an award for insurance coverage.  On the vessel survey issue, Ms. Johnston reported that Captain Danzig had agreed to conduct the survey for a fee of $2400.00.
Mark Fernandez provided a MAP21 Update.

Commissioner Carl Cannon suggested that the Marketing Subcommittee take a look at the use of Facebook and Twitter as mechanisms to raise awareness of the ferry and promote ridership.

After an extensive discussion on the technology and use of scanning credit cards on a telephone for ferry use, the Commission meeting adjourned at 5:32 P.M.
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